*NOTES FROM THE HEMSBY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 17 OCTOBER 2011

- As Chair and Vice Chair are ill PCIIr Brooks was elected to the Chair for the meeting.
- Police

Speed checks were carried out on 5/10 from Caister through to Hemsby – 2 tickets given, 1 speeding, 7 people warned.

New Police telephone number 101– additional information received - this number is to be used except in an emergency then it remains 999

PCSO Potter has been appointed as the parishes PCS Officer and if he is not in a position to attend meetings he will be sending a crime figures report monthly.

- Hemsby Events Committee
- a. The Firework Évent on 5 November a meeting was held and letters sent to parishioners who complained last year about parking in Stable Fields. Mr Hirst has offered his Maize Maze car park for use as a car park for the firework event and Reynolds Coaches will be used as a 'park/ride' to take people to the PF.
- b. Discussions are being held around the Hemsby Festival being moved to the Maize Maze at some time in the future.
 - Village Hall

The Village Hall Committee is getting a quotation to replace the ceiling.

• Affordable housing scheme

The Chairman, Great Yarmouth Borough Council Officer and the PClerk to meet with Housing Associations to see what they can offer.

• Burial Ground - Area to scatter ashes

It was agreed at the November 2011 meeting a decision will be made on having an area in the Burial Ground where people could scatter ashes of their loved ones and they could have a small metal plaque (on a stake) as a memorial.

• Date of next meeting Monday 21 November 2011, in the meantime if you have any queries or concerns please contact the Parish Clerk Shirley Weymouth by telephoning 01493 731625.